
17-027 QA PRODUCT RECALL – BRITAX INFANT SEATS DUE TO 
DEFECTIVE CHEST CLIP 

Date:  22 June 2017                                                                                      Recall: # 17-027 

Scope: Select Exchange Retail Stores and DDDC 

Britax Child Safety, Inc., in cooperation with the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) and other 
regulatory authorities, is conducting a recall of the chest clip on certain B-Safe 35, B-Safe 35 Elite and BOB B-Safe 
35 infant car seat models. 

Hazard:  Britax has decided that the chest clip on models manufactured between November 1, 2015 and May 31, 
2017 contains a defect that can break presenting a choking hazard to an infant in the car seat. 

Description:  Recalled models include B-Safe 35, B-Safe 35 Elite and BOB B-Safe 35.  The Exchange only sold the 
affected models listed in the table below. 

UPC ITEM DESC MODEL 

652182718978 BOB BSAFE 35 BLACK E9LT34A 

652182718992 BOB BSAFE 35 CANYON E9LT34C 

652182724894 BOB BSAFE 35 LAGOON E9LT35X 

652182724924 BSAFE 35 INFANT SEAT E9LU66X 

652182724931 BSAFE 35 INFANT SEAT E9LU66Z 

Incidents/Injuries:  There have been no choking injuries 

  

Remedy:  All registered users will automatically receive a free remedy kit. The kits contain step-by-step instructions 
and a replacement chest clip made from a different material that improves the durability of the tab. Britax will have 
kits available to ship within three weeks of the announcement date.  Orders will be processed in the order in which 
they are received. 

Please Note: Consumers can continue to safely use the affected car seats as long as they remove the chest clip or 
monitor the center tab of the chest clip for signs of breakage. The chest clip is not a required safety device: it is added 
to the harness system to help position the shoulder straps. Consumers should always ensure that the harness straps 
are tight and properly positioned at or slightly below the child’s shoulders. To verify the tightness of the harness 
straps consumers should make sure they cannot vertically pinch any webbing at the child’s collar bone 

Consumer Contact:  Consumers can speak with a Customer Service representative by calling 1-833-474-7016. 
Customer Service business hours are extended on Monday-Friday 8:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. ET and on Saturday 9:00 
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. ET. 

 


